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Visit to Northgate United Reform Church





Miss Lambell’s class started celebrating Christmas early this year! They went to Northgate Christian United Reform Church to learn about Jesus and God. They learned about all the different countries that celebrate Christmas including Mexico, China and India. Seeing all the nativity scenes helped them to understand that it’s not just England that celebrates Christmas but many other countries do too! The nativity scenes showed lots of different animals and different places Jesus was born in. They asked the Reverend Val lots of questions about the church. Something they found interesting was that at first no one knew what to call God so they gave Him a universal name. At the end of the afternoon, they were given a lovely drink and a scrumptious cookie. They enjoyed the afternoon very much and felt very welcome into the church.








Fire Safety visit





KS1 children had a visit from Darlington & Durham Fire Service to learn about fire safety.  The firemen arrived in the fire engine and the children were lucky enough to be able to look around it, sit in it, point and spray the hose and listen to the loud siren. Back in the classroom, the children were able to see the firemen demonstrating some of the equipment they use and also had a discussion about being safe on Bonfire Night, as well as general safety in the home.





Significant Dates





November – UK Primary Maths Challenge – selected Y6 pupils taking part.


w/c 13/11/17 – Anti-bullying week – “All different, all equal”.


17/11/17 – Flu Vaccinations – Reception to Year 4 


17/11/17 – Children in Need – wear bright colours or something spotty (or both)


23/11/17 – Y4MT class parents’ assembly – Romans


29/11/17 – Annual Safety Carousel – Year 6 pupils


30/11/17 – Y5PJ class parents’ assembly – Vikings


7/12/17 – School Christmas Lunch day – Children may wear Christmas jumpers on this day.


14/12/17 – Early Years Pantomine in school (The Littlest Christmas Elf)


19/12/17 – Whole school (Y1 to Y6) visit to Darlington Hippodrome to see Snow White and the Seven Dwarves.


20/12/17 – 100% attenders Christmas lunch table 


21/12/17 – Year 6 Christingle (Year 6 parents only – tickets will be sent home nearer the time).


21/12/17 – Children break up for Christmas holiday 


(22/12/17 is a Professional Development Day for staff)


08/01/18 – Children return to school











Visit to Houseteads Roman Fort





Miss True’s class had an amazing and very atmospheric visit to Housesteads Roman Fort on the 17th October.  The wind may have been blowing a gale but spirits were never dampened! They visited the ancient Roman site to learn more about a soldier’s life in a fort.  They were treated to magnificent scenery and were taught Latin and Roman army battle tactics by a ‘real life’ Centurion. They all had a fabulous day and the children represented Firthmoor brilliantly.  








Parking


School is working closely with the police and PCSOs to eliminate parking on the yellow zig-zag lines outside of the school during busy ‘drop-off/pick-up’ times. The safety of the children is our priority and we ask you not to park on these lines.  Police and PCSOs will be present at key times during the day and will be issuing tickets to anyone parking on the lines outside of the times stated on the highway signs.











Y1 Maths games afternoon





Year 1 pupils will be inviting their parents for an afternoon of Maths games on Wednesday 29th November.


They recently practised playing ‘bingo’ with Mrs Morrow to help with number recognition and place value.








Visit to Murton Park


Year 5 took a trip to the fascinating Murton Park to take part in a Viking ‘living history’ day.  Whilst there, they dressed up as Viking settlers and were taught how to create their own pots, bake their own bread and guard the settlement from attackers.  Probably the highlight of the day, however, was being able to punish Mr Jefferies for failing to work hard enough as a slave.  





Handwashing workshops





Our school nurse will be visiting classes in the Early Years to talk to the children about the importance of good handwashing and the correct technique, to help prevent the spread of bacteria and reduce the number of illnesses spreading.





Children in Need


Friday 17th November


Children may wear something bright or spotty (or both) for a £1 donation.





Sporthall Athletics





A team of 18 Year 5/6 boys & girls represented the school at our Darlington cluster indoor athletics competition. They performed exceptionally well in a range of running, jumping and throwing events.
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Cake raffle for Bradley Lowery Foundation


In memory of 6 year old cancer sufferer Bradley Lowery, we will be raffling a Christmas cake. Any money received will be donated to and used by the foundation to help other sick children.


Tickets from the school office at 20p each or 


£1 per strip.





Choir on tour!





Miss True will lead Firthmoor’s choir on a tour of local care homes to bring festive cheer to the residents with Christmas carols. Their tour kicks off at The Lawns care home on 12th December followed by further dates at The Orchard care home on 15th December and Grosvenor Park on 19th December.





Children’s Christmas Parties


Advance Notice





Children’s Christmas parties will take place on Wednesday 20th December.


KS1 in the morning


KS2 in the afternoon.


Further details regarding party clothing will follow nearer the time.








Christmas Panto


Advance Notice





Children in Years 1 to 6 will visit the Hippodrome to see Snow White & the Seven Dwarves 


on Tuesday 19th December.





Children in Nursery and Reception classes will see ‘The Littlest Christmas Elf’ in school performed by a travelling theatre group on 


Thursday 14th December











Keeping safe online


Later this month, selected Year 5 pupils will begin a program of online safety training to become our Cyber Squad champions.


The children will be qualified to provide advice for pupils and parents about all aspects of surfing, gaming and social media.





Football in the Community





30 lucky children from Year 2 to Year 6 were chosen to access a fun taster sport lesson delivered by two coaches from Darlington FC. Such was the positive response from the children, that we have decided to invite the coaches back into school in the Spring term.





Healthy Lifestyles


Thank you to the adults (and children) who stopped to chat to our school nurse at her ‘smoking stand’ situated in the reception area at our recent parent’s evenings. The purpose of the nurse’s presence was to highlight the negative effects of passive smoking in the home.  She received lots of positive feedback and comments from parents, who were shocked to learn of the amount of tar that accumulated in the lungs after just one month of smoking.


The Government advert recommends that you


“Take second-hand smoke right outside!”





We also had a table displaying packed lunches, demonstrating the levels or sugar in 3 different lunches.  Mrs Blagg’s class had worked hard to design and produce a healthy eating leaflet.  The children were shocked to learn of the amount of grams of sugar in certain packed lunch products and said they actually preferred the healthier lunch containing fruit, yogurt and a healthy sandwich.





Book sale





Our recent book sale of new and pre-loved books made £157.18 and we have ordered an outdoor drawing/colouring table for the children.


Thank you for your continued support and generosity.





Attendance treat





Mrs Coad’s class received the award for best class attendance for the 1st half of the Autumn term with 98.1%.  They decided to spend their prize money on a Halloween party in class. They wore Halloween costumes for the party and also carved a pumpkin





Darlington Cross Country Competition





23 excited but nervous children from Year 4 to 6 took part in the Cross Country Competition on 19th October. The weather was very kind to us and the children gave 100% when they were running their races.  Not only that, all children gave 100% when supporting other children as they were running.  


The Year 4 children ran around a 1600m course, the Year 5 children ran a distance of 1800m and the Year 6 children completed 2100m.  Miss True and Mrs Dixon were extremely proud of every child’s performance as there were over 100 children running in each race.  





Special mentions go to the following children


 who did particularly well in their age group.


Ellis Moss – 8th (qualifies for the Tees Valley final in March 2018)


Lincoln Jackson – 13th


William Gibson – 20th


Madison Hardy – 26th


Evelyn Garlinge - 32nd 


Jessica Gibson – 23rd 


Kaine Loftus – 33rd 











Judo Taster Sessions





Children in Year 1 to Year 5 were given the opportunity to try the sport of Judo.  These taster sessions were delivered by Judo Destination and the first thing that children learnt was that Judo translates to ‘the gentle way’.  Children learnt some basic Judo moves and have been provided with an opportunity for a free lesson at a Junior Judo club in Darlington.








Science Enrichment at St Aidan’s





Our Year 6 pupils took part in a morning of Science at St Aidan’s Academy recently, where they conducted experiments to learn more about physical and chemical reactions. The children used what they had learned to produce some very interesting quotes for the website which you will find under the ‘latest news’ tab if you wish to pay the website a visit.  











